INFORMATION FROM THE A6MARR TEAM

A6MARR: Sunday Working at Woodford Road, Bramhall 

As you may be aware, concerns have been raised by residents regarding noise from the night time working currently taking place at the Woodford Road, Bramhall junction. Therefore, to reduce the amount of night time working required, it has been agreed that Carillion Morgan Sindall can work on Sunday day times (8am to 5pm), with a full closure of the A555 (from A34 to Woodford Road) and Woodford Road (from just north of Jenny Lane to just north of the entrance to Woodford Road Recreation Ground) in place during this time.

 

It is proposed to carry out works, with the above road closures in place, on the following dates:  

· Sunday 5th November

· Sunday 19th November

· Sunday 26th November 

Please note that no working is planned on Sunday 12th to avoid affecting travel to Remembrance Day services.  

A full week of weekday night working will be required next week (week commencing 6th November) with ad hoc requirements for night working required thereafter until mid November. Where feasible, we will carry out noisier works during the Sunday day time shifts to minimise disturbance during the remaining night shifts. We are also looking to make changes to the construction methodology to allow more work to be carried out without the need to close Woodford Road/ A555. This means that more progress can be made during the weekday daytime hours, thus minimising the need for night time works. 

A letter is being issued to adjacent properties to notify them of the Sunday working and the SEMMMS website will be updated to inform road users. 

 

On a related point as it affects the diversion route for the A555 closure, please note that at the Stanley Road roundabout, the dedicated left turn onto the A34 southbound from the B5094 Stanley Road westbound approach is programmed to reopen in mid-November. The lane has been closed to allow Virgin Media diversion works and the installation of the kerbing to progress. Once the kerbing has been installed, it will be possible to remove the water barrier. Carillion Morgan Sindall have agreed to prioritise the kerbing on the northern section of this stretch of road to allow the left turn lane to reopen as soon as possible. 

